CLRC Executive Committee Meeting

April 24, 2008
12:30 p.m.

CLRC Headquarters/Via Conference Call
Present:  Mary Tiedmann, President; Lois Lemmer; Darby O’Brien; Penelope Klein 

Guest: Nancy Howe 
Excused:  Tom French
I
Approval of Minutes

· Moved to approve minutes from February 19, 2008.  Accepted as written.  Moved (Lois Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.
II
Financial Report/Preliminary Budget
· Penelope presented the financial reports.

· Penelope explained that the checks were voided because, when Courtney Lee was on maternity leave, she worked from home.  She voided the checks that were left at CLRC in case of emergency because they were out of sequence.  
· A motion was made to send the check and deposit register to the Board for approval.  Moved (Lois Lemmer)/Approved unanimously.
· Stat!Ref is paid in May/June.

· UPS CampusShip is under budget.

· LSTA 2007-2008 has been spent and the final FS-10  has been submitted.
· A motion was made to send the financial reports to the Board for approval.  Moved (Lois Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.

Budget 2008-2009

· There is one change. The line for digitization (510.20) is for LSTA 2008-2009 has been increased because CLRC has to offer a 35% match on the ContentDM contract.
· The Executive Committee recommends budget revisions. The revised budget to be brought back in May.
III
DHP Program
· Penelope explained the funding structure for the DHP program, and how CLRC currently subsidizes the position.  DHP grant funds have not increased since 1988.
· Penelope presented a worksheet that shows how this subsidy will continue to increase.
· A discussion ensued on how to proceed with the program.
· Penelope will check with Blue Cross/Blue Shield and TIAA/CREF to see what requirements are needed for part-time employees upon recommendation of the Executive Committee.

IV
Executive Director’s Report
· Motion moved(Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved
V
Old Business:
· None
VI          New Business: 
              PayPal:
· CLRC promised to research how the council can be credit-card friendly.
· PayPal requires a flat 2.9% fee + .30 per transaction from PayPal.
· According to HSBC, CLRC can have up to 80 transactions per month.

· Penelope will speak with HSBC bank to see if there is an alternative method for accepting credit cards.

· Discussion ensued on how best to provide this service.
             CLRC Access Database:
· Council has an outdated contact management system.
· We have received a proposal of $1900 - $3500 from a reputable consultant.
· CLRC has the funds already budgeted and will use them to update its database.
             LSTA 2008-2010 Grant:
· Penelope provided some background into this grant proposal.
· It is a 2 year project. We will re-write the Digitization Plan and find partners.

· Cultural heritage organizations will be encouraged to join this project and to join the Council, as well.

· This grant proposal will go to the Board for approval. The Executive Committee approved the presentation of this proposal to the CLRC Board of Trustees.
VII          Adjournment:
· The Executive Committee went into executive session at 1:45 p.m. and reconvened as the Personnel Committee for the purpose of discussing the Executive Director’s compensation and to amend the budget accordingly.  
· The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m.  Moved (Darby O’Brien)/S/Approved unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Howe
CLRC
